ANNOUNCEMENTS FEBRUARY 4 & 5, 2017
PRAY FOR THESE

Jenny Sorgenfrei (Heartland); Bill Priest, Ralph Henry (St. Luke’s); Sarah Rupert (Henry County Hospital); Becky Ballenger (Cleveland Clinic); Betty Creps (home);  all those we name in our hearts. 
RESURRECTION PROMISES

We offer our prayers and support to the family of Katherine Hartman who passed away this past week.  As Easter people we hold onto the promises of our loving and living Savior!

There will be a memorial service for Katherine on Saturday, February 11, at 11:00 a.m. at Abundant Life II.

SPECIAL GIFTS

General Fund, in honor of Paul Meyerholtz’s and Mearl Finch’s 85+ birthdays, from Dave and Cary Wise.
SPECIAL OFFERING

The special offering for February is The Cocoon Shelter. Please use your special offering envelope or a pew envelope marked “special offering”.
PCU FOOD PROGRAM/COUPONS FOR WOOD LANE 

Zoar’s item for the month of February is instant potatoes. Please place it in the cupboard by the elevator. Also, save for Wood Lane, your coupons and labels from Campbell Soup, Franco-American, Pepperidge Farm, Prego, Swanson, and V8 Juice & Splash. Put the items in the cabinet near the elevator.
NEW MEMBER CLASSES

If you, a friend, or loved one has considered making Zoar your church home, then here is some good news!  Please join Pastor Mike on February 12 & 19, at 7:00 p.m. in the Conference Room.  New member Sunday will be February 26, at 11:00 a.m.
BIBLE STUDY READINGS for Feb. 8 @ 8:00 a.m.

Deuteronomy 30:15-20; 1 Corinthians 3:1-9; Matthew 5:21-37

BIBLE STUDY

Please join Intern Kevin O’Bryan on Saturday throughout February at 4:30 p.m. as he continues a Bible study on Women of The Old Testament.  
PRAYER PARTNERS INVITE YOU TO PRAY

Each week the Prayer Partners invite you to pray with us for a specific concern.  The world is now facing a refugee crisis greater than we have ever seen.  Please pray for all refugees, that they would find a place of safety to live and work and raise their children.  Pray for strength for those who work with refugees, that they will have the courage and resources to continue.

ZOAR’S YOUNGEST KIDS GATHER AND GROW

On Sunday, February 5, at 11:00 a.m. worship, we will dedicate storybook Bibles to all of our members age 3 and under. After worship, these young families are invited to lunch in the FLC. The menu is macaroni and cheese, fruit, and veggies.  We will celebrate together and learn about Faith 5: a fun family daily devotional format. Please RSVP with Madeline by February 1st at mthomas@zoarlutheran.com 
MUSIC NOTE 

In 1983, not many people in church circles suspected that the hymn Gather Us In (ELW 532) would become a runaway success. But a popular modern hymn it quickly became after its publication in an eponymously titled collection published by the Gregorian Institute of America (GIA). Written by Marti Haugen, this poem and its accompanying tune, which happens to be our Hymn of the Day, were inspired by another: the Dutch What is this Place (ELW 524). The latter’s emphatic explorations of incarnational reality were the launching point for an American take on what it means to be gathered in God’s presence. The hymn describes and celebrates the tapestry of the living and breathing community, and the actions this community embraces as a result of the divine call to Christian vocation.
CSI (Christian Seniors Interacting)

We will meet at Abundant Life #2 on the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of each month. The schedule for our next meeting on February 14, from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. is: Bible Study with Pastor Jeff Wollum of First Baptist Church, lunch by Sunset House, Program: Maumee Senior Center Choir. There is a $1.00 charge for misc. expenses. For additional information or to make reservations, please call Phyllis Morton at 419-872-0846. The deadline is the Thursday prior to each meeting.

HYMN-SING FESTIVAL 
A very special concert will be held Sun., Feb 12, at 4:00 p.m. when guest organist and renowned Lutheran composer David Cherwien will lead us in a Hymn-Sing Festival. Mr. Cherwien is one of the most highly regarded Lutheran organists in the country, with over 100 publications in print. He is constantly in demand as a clinician, and is the founder and director of the National Lutheran Choir. We are privileged to have him in Perrysburg for this exceptional program of music, song and word.  Please mark your calendars and plan to attend!

LENTEN MEALS 

It is hard to believe, but it is already time to begin planning our Wednesday Lenten meals.  This year, our Wednesday meals and services will be slightly different.  After Ash Wednesday (March 1), the services will be in the Family Life Center, around the tables, as we eat and study various aspects of our Lutheran faith.  The meals will be simple, soup and bread, and the discussions, led by our pastors, will be filled with spiritual nourishment. If you or a group or committee you are involved in would like to prepare several soups for one of the meals, please contact Tom Iserman at iserprsn@bex.net or 419-874-5215. As always, the meals are free, but a freewill offering will be taken.  For several years, the focus has been on an international level (farm animals for third world countries, tilapia farm in Haiti). This year, we are thinking locally and focusing on our Mission Partner, Redeemer Lutheran Church, to help fund its Summer Youth Program.

ZOAR FOUNDATION 

The Zoar Foundation invites the boards, committees, staff and individual members of Zoar to submit proposals for support of new or expanded ministries of the Church.  More than $70,000 in grant money is available in 2017.  Guidelines, application form and instructions for submitting proposals are available on the Zoar website or in the church office.  Application deadlines are March 30 and September 30.  To see a list of grants the Zoar Foundation has awarded over the past five years visit our page on the Zoar website at zoarlutheran.com.  Members of the Foundation Board are available to answer any questions. 

SAVE THE DATE

Summer Vacation Bible School will be here before you know it! This year’s VBS will be July 10th-14th. The theme is Maker Fun Factory, where we will be exploring God’s creation using our own creative gifts!  More information about volunteer opportunities, registration, and the VBS reunion will be coming shortly.

SPRING IS NEAR
We are looking for 6-10 additional women or men to join the Zoar lawn mowing team.  We work in teams of two and rotate approximately every 8 weeks April thru November.  Typically we mow on Thursdays or Fridays to keep the church lawn looking good for the weekends.  Come as a team or we will pair you with another person.   If interested, please contact Paul Dodge at 419-356-3654 or pdodge@bex.net.  PS:  You get to drive a cool 4-wheel steering John Deere tractor.

SEWERS NEEDED
The Piece Corp Quilters are in need of people to sew quilt tops together. These are tops made of squares that are ready to be sewn together with simple seams. We are in desperate need of people to sew. If you can sew 1 quilt top or 100 quilt tops, please contact Cathy King (419-874-5067), Jackie Springer (419-872-9689) or Lois Staber (419-872-7232).

POPCORN GANG

Please note the Popcorn Gang is taking a break during February and will next meet on Monday, March 13, at 6:30 p.m.

Weekly Calendar

Sunday, February 5  

 7:15 a.m. Worship

 8:30 a.m. Worship

 9:45 a.m. Sunday School-All ages

11:00 a.m. Worship

12:00 p.m. Youngest Kids Gather & Grow Luncheon - FLC

 4:30 p.m. Rainbow Choir

 5:00 p.m. High School Youth Group 

 5:30 p.m. Cantorei Choir

Monday, February 6
 6:00 p.m. Flute Choir – M2

 7:00 p.m. Social Ministry  - Conf. Room

 7:00 p.m. Property Committee – L4

 7:30 p.m. Men’s Basketball – FLC
Tuesday, February 7
 9:00 a.m. Quilters – FLC
 5:30 p.m. Communication Meeting – Conf. Room

 6:30 p.m. Synod Global Mission – L1/L2

 7:00 p.m. LLL Committee – Conf. Room

Wednesday, February 8
  7:15 a.m. Breakfast– FLC
  8:00 a.m. Bible Study – FLC

  9:15 a.m. Mom’s Club – FLC

 11:O0 a.m. Staff Meeting – Conf. Room

  1:00 p.m. Rachel Circle – Conf. Room

  2:30 p.m. Heartland
  3:00 p.m. Recorders
  3:15 p.m. Commons

  6:00 p.m. Girl Scout Troop #12303

  6:00 p.m. Confirmation Class    
  7:30 p.m. YAYA – Conf. Room

Thursday, February 9
 1:00 p.m. Men’s Bridge

 6:00 p.m. Agape Bells                        
 7:30 p.m. Chancel Choir           
Friday, February 10
9-6:00 p.m. Rehearsal - Sanctuary
Saturday, February 11 
10:00 a.m. Yarns of Love - FLC

 4:30 p.m. Bible Study Women of the Old Testament

 6:00 p.m. Worship
Sunday, February 12  
 7:15 a.m. Worship

 8:30 a.m. Worship

 9:45 a.m. Sunday School-All ages

11:00 a.m. Worship

 1:00 p.m. Bowling at Rossford Lanes

 4:00 p.m. Hymn-Sing Festival with David Cherwien

 5:00 p.m. High School Youth Group 
 7:00 p.m. New Member Class – Conf. Room
THANK YOU


Dear People of Zoar,





I want to thank you for your prayers and for your participation in my Ordination and Installation Service at Providence Lutheran.  It was a special evening that I will never forget.  I also want to thank you for the internship gift of Luther’s Works for my computer.  This resource will help me every week as I prepare sermons.  I humbly request your continued prayers as I begin my ministry at Providence.  Know that you will continue to be in my prayers.





You nurtured me and Dawn when I was your intern, and you have nurtured me in my call to ordained ministry.  I will always thank God for you.





May our Triune God continue to lead you and bless you, as we brightly shine the light of Jesus Christ.





Yours in Christ,





Pastor Todd Milner +











